
Dear Parents and Carers, 

We have had a busy start to the half term, with Ofsted calling in for a visit last week before we had even 

properly adjusted to the clock changes and the darker evenings. While I can’t say much before the official 

letter is published, I can say how proud we can all be of the children. They excelled at showing off their 

hard work and spoke with great enthusiasm about the school and all the experiences that they have.  

When Ofsted visits a school, they ask for registration lists and randomly highlight the children they want 

to talk to, so the children didn’t have a lot of notice before they spoke to the inspector in their groups.  

They showed off our school value of resilience in doing so.  

                     

Mrs Cameron Believe. Achieve. Succeed. 

School Survey 

Thank you to all the parents who managed to complete the school survey before half term.  

You might be wondering what we do 
with the results of this. The school gover-
nors will use the results of the survey to 
check on how the school is running, and 
the school leadership are going to be           
reviewing all your comments to look at 
improvements we can make over the 
coming half term and beyond. 

As a result of the survey, by the Spring 
Term we will be reviewing: 

• homework, particularly maths     
support 

• adapting information shared at    
Parents’ Evenings 

• reviewing opportunities for nights 
away before Year 6 

• looking at a different range of     
parent interactions and meetings, 
including different times and online 
opportunities 

• trying to engage some more non-
sports clubs 



Remembrance in School 
 
This morning, the children from Carrington Junior School were joined by our guests from Year 2 for a 
beautiful Remembrance Assembly, where we took some time to reflect and remember those who fought 
for our Freedom.   

The Choir was joined by Mrs Dean at the piano and they gave us a beautiful performance of ‘Keep the 
home fires burning’. We then all observed a 2-minute silence, and Mr Reid played ‘The Last Post’ on his 
trombone. 

The Year 6 pupils have been working on WWI poetry this term, and some of them read their thought pro-
voking poems to us all. They are also proud to share their poems with you all in this newsletter.  

In classes, some children watched the BBC animation ‘Poppies’ while others looked at Newsround re-
sources linked to remembrance.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

!!REMINDER!! No Nuts at School  

We have some children with severe nut allergies in school, and we would like to 

remind you all that strictly no nuts or products containing nuts are to be brought 

into school for snack time or in your child’s lunch box.  

 

Many thanks for your cooperation in keeping our school safe for all. 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



School Value Focus: Learning & Resilience 

Across the school and during assembly, we have been talking about learning and resilience.   

Class teachers have been talking to their children about what it feels like when we find things easy versus 
when we find things challenging. The children came up with some good examples of how it feels to be in 
the learning pit, and how rewarding it is 
to get out of the pit too.  

If you’re not familiar with the learning 
pit, why not visit our school website to 
watch the short video about it with your 
child.  

Harvest Assembly and World Kindness Day 

Thank you so much to our Year 5 pupils and staff for delivering a beautiful Harvest Assembly on the last 

day before half-term. We spent some time to reflect and to express our gratitude for the food we have, 

and our thankfulness to the farmers who work so hard to grow our food. We also remembered the less 

fortunate who are struggling and where food isn’t easily available. 

To celebrate World Kindness Day this Monday, 13th November, the Carrington Schools will be coming 

together to donate to our local community pantry. Many thanks for all the donations received so far. A 

group of children will help deliver all your kind donations on Tuesday. 

 

https://www.carringtonjs.co.uk/web/children/173919


E-safety 

Keeping our children safe online is hard! Things are always evolving, and new games and apps are 

always appearing. The best way we can help with this is to ensure we talk to children in school and at 

home about the dangers, set limits and make safety checks. ‘Google parent link’ and ‘Microsoft Family 

Safety’ are apps that can help you by setting time and content limits on what your child can see and down-

load. ‘Apple Screen Time’ also does a similar job. This linked article gives more information about how to 

use these apps to keep your child safe, including on X-box. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://uk.pcmag.com/parental-control/134470/apple-vs-google-vs-microsoft-who-has-the-best-free-parental-controls


Dates to Remember: 

*Monday 13th November — World Kindness Day 

*Thursday 16th November — Mufti Day + School Disco 

*Friday 17th November — Children in Need. Wear something spotty for a £1 dona-

tion to Children in Need 

*Tuesday 21st November— Year 6 Peer Mentor Training  

*Wednesday 22nd November — Show Racism the Red Card at Wycombe Wanderers / Year 5 

*Tuesday 28th November— bag2school clothes collection  

*Tuesday 28th & Wednesday 29th November — Dogs Trust Workshops for all Year Groups  

*Friday 1st December — PTA Second Hand Christmas Jumper Sale 

*Saturday 2nd December — Christmas on the Heath, Carrington Choirs sing @3pm 

*W/c 4th December — Last week of clubs and intervention groups 

*Thursday 7th December — Save The Children’s Christmas Jumpers Day for an optional donation 

*Thursday 7th December — Year 4 Christingle @2.15pm 

*Friday 8th December — Year 3 Stone Age Day 

*Friday 8th December — Carrington Junior Choir sings with Wycombe Concert Band, Christmas Concert at 

School @7.30pm 

*Wednesday 13th December — Year 4 Roman Day 

*Wednesday 13th December — PTA panto evening at Wycombe Swan @7pm 

*Thursday 14th December — Christmas Lunch (available to order now via SchoolGrid)  

*Thursday 14th December — SENDCo drop-in session at 1.30pm 

*Thursday 14th December — Year 3 Nativity @2pm 

*Friday 15th December — Year 3 Nativity @9.15am 

*Tuesday 19th December — 1.15pm finish for Christmas Holiday 

*Thursday 4th & Friday 5th January— Inset Days   

*Monday 8th January— Children back to school  

 

Click here for the full calendar on the school website (also available on the Eschool App). 

https://app.schoolgrid.co.uk/
https://www.carringtonjs.co.uk/web/calendar/172429

